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ATTN: The Committee Manager Select Committee on the Regulation of Brothels
Parliament House, Macquarie St Sydney NSW 2000

To whom it may concern,

The NSW Users and AIDS Association (NUAA) works towards advancing the health, rights & dignity of
people who use drugs.

We are writing to make a submission to the Inquiry into the Regulation of Brothels. NUAA recognises that
Sex workers are the key stakeholders in the process of evaluating the regulation of brothels in NSW and
are writing in support of the submissions of Scarlet Alliance and the Sex Workers Outreach Project
(SWOP).

The decriminalisation of sex work is essential to recognising the human rights of sex workers in Australia.
Sex work has been decriminalised in NSW since 1995 and NSW is world-renowned as having a best
practice model. Decriminalisation in NSW has resulted in better outcomes for sex workers and the wider
community:

e Extremely low rates of STIs and HIV*

e Better access to health promotion >

e No evidence of organised crime *

e Better access to Occupational Health and Safety *

Worldwide, decriminalisation of sex work could have huge impacts on health and welfare across the
broader community including reducing new HIV infections by up to 46% in the next decade. °

Licensing models currently in place in Victoria and Queensland are well-documented policy failures with
high levels of non-compliance. Reduced privacy for sex workers through registration may result in
increased marginalisation such as harming future work prospects, unfair treatment in court in custody
and other matters and limited ability to travel. Perceived and actual harms can result in sex workers not
being willing to register, resulting in criminalisation and poor access to health care °’
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NUAA does not support a licensing model of sex industry regulation for NSW. As a community that has also
experienced extreme levels of stigma and discrimination resulting in marginalisation, we advocate
decriminalisation as the only rational, evidence-based model. As a peer-based organisation, we understand
that further marginalisation through over-regulation of normal human activity results in poor access and
ultimately a denial of the human rights of individuals. We recognise that sex work is work and should be
recognised as such.

Yours Faithfully,

UGN cvn o of

Mary Ellen Harrod

Megan Stapleton

NSW Users and AIDS Association
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